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GATRA Executive Compensation Committee Meeting

November 29, 2016
The meeting was called to order at 11:16 am by Joanne Moore, the Duxbury Representative in Norton, MA.
Those in attendance were:

Francis J. Gay, Administrator
, GATRA
Leland Ross, Plainville Rep.

Joanne Moore, Duxbury Rep.


Richard Leitch, Norton Rep.

Gil Pontes, Berkley Rep.


Kim Catania, Admin. Secy., GATRA

1. The minutes of the January 7, 2016 GATRA Executive Compensation Committee Meeting were distributed to the Committee for review and approval.  

MOTION by Richard Leitch to approve the Minutes of the January 7, 2016 GATRA Executive Compensation Committee Meeting as circulated.

SECONDED by Leland Ross and passed by the Committee.

2.
Overview of FY2016 Objectives and What was Achieved:

Objective 1:  Ms. Moore asked in regard to Objective 1 if there is a form (online) which can be used for streamlining the process.  Mr. Gay stated that Stacy Forte (GATRA) and Angela Azevedo (SRPEDD) are working on an online version for the reporting.

Mr. Ross asked if there was anything in FY2016 which was an issue.  Mr. Gay stated the invoicing and payment process went fairly well.  It has been implemented with most of our human service transportation vendors.  There are only 5-6 which still require paper checks.  It has certainly saved time and money including processing fees with the bank.  GATRA would like to begin this process with other operators and then possibly with the towns. 

Objective 2:  The payment system at the Attleboro MBTA Station parking lot did turn out to be a little more difficult than anticipated due to the fact there are two carriers, Comcast (in the train station) and Verizon (at the parking lot) and the coordination of both.  Also there were issues with the MBTA and their ADA access requirements which had to be met.  The pay stations are installed, training was completed by SP Plus Corporation (the management company), and pay stations will go live, hopefully, by the first week of December.  With these new pay stations customers will be able to pay with a credit card as well as cash.  The honor boxes will remain at the lot for another month or two until individuals become familiar with the new system.  The City of Attleboro also uses SP Plus Corporation for its parking enforcement and we are having discussions with the City regarding purchasing the electronic license plate recognition device which SP Plus Corporation uses at other sites.  This device would also speed up the processing and save labor costs.  GATRA, along with the City of Attleboro, are planning to have a demo of the device in late December.
Objective 3:  Mr. Gay explained that GATRA has learned that Rhode Island and the MBTA have also been considering developing their own card based payment systems.  The MBTA put out a Request for Proposals (RFP) last week for vendors to come in and make presentations.  Rhode Island plans to as well.  Mr. Gay asked both about coming out with a regional based system because the cost is in developing the back-end and meeting the standards for credit cards and that is where all the costs are.  This objective has been put on hold for GATRA until we see which way the MBTA and RIPTA are going.  Rhode Island estimated a budget of 5 million dollars in capital and another 2 million dollars per year as ongoing cost, which is extremely high.
Mr. Gay apologized to the Committee for taking longer than expected to update them.  After the holidays, he would like to have a follow-up meeting to get back on schedule.
Ms. Moore thanked Mr. Gay for the update on the objectives for FY2016.

3.
FY2017 Proposed Objectives:

Objective 1:  In the spring GATRA started a program with Transdev, which is the management company for GATRA’s Attleboro/Taunton fixed routes and demand response system.  They are using a customer service program called Going for Care and wanted to get a smaller version started in our area.  GATRA has agreed to run the program and created 3-4 committees to do the work. A lot of it is performance measure based.  As an example, one of GATRA’s objectives is to decrease absenteeism.  GATRA is creating performance indicators to show this program is going to make those kinds of differences.  It is not only on the externally focused customer service but also internally to get operations to work better with maintenance and vice versa.  Mr. Gay stated it is a good program and there is a lot of startup work with committees.  Hopefully GATRA will have trainers ready by the end of December and roll out the program to the drivers and staff early next year.  GATRA would also like to use the program for its other operators in Plymouth and Wareham and possibly the Councils on Aging.  It helps to look at different ideas for customer service.
Ms. Moore asked if there would be additional training for dispatch and drivers?

Mr. Gay stated it would be throughout the whole organization.  GATRA is approximately 40% through the program and the key will be bringing it to the drivers and seeing how they react to it.
Objective 2:  As far as the fare system, Mr. Gay stated he would like to continue this year with what GATRA had started and it will likely be a long process.  GATRA will need to evaluate the fare structures and system not only with the Committee but the Board as well.  The Board will then have to evaluate the system as well as have further discussion of the information which was discussed at the last Board meeting and either approve a fare increase or change passes.  Mr. Gay wants to continue the work this year and come to some resolutions.
Objective 3:  The enhancements at the Attleboro MBTA Station which were discussed earlier will improve the enforcement and save on operating costs with the management company as well as give GATRA a better sense of its revenue picture and increase its revenue.
Mr. Gay stated these objectives are what he would like to be focusing on for FY2017 and explained that FY2017 is already 5 months in and he would like to get back on schedule after the New Year and also start thinking about FY2018.  Under the Administrator’s Contract with the Board, starting in FY2018 is when this system is to be used to determine the Administrator’s pay.
Mr. Ross asked if there was someone on GATRA’s staff who can obtain background information from the other authorities like we did a few years ago.  Mr. Gay said he would have Jane Callahan update this information.  The Committee discussed the difficulties with trying to come to a decision on a fare wage. 
Ms. Moore asked if Ms. Callahan would be updating the Performance Evaluation form to be more of a work process.  Mr. Gay stated that he needs to do some more work with Ms. Callahan but will bring that to the next meeting.  It should be in place for FY2018.

Mr. Ross asked if the pension goes by last 3 years or last 3 highest years.  Mr. Gay stated it goes by last 3 years.  Mr. Leitch brought up the matter of a “spike” in last 3 years and it was discussed.
MOTION by Joanne Moore to approve the Administrator’s Proposed Performance Objectives for FY2017 as presented.
SECONDED by Leland Ross and passed by the Committee.

No further discussion.
MOTION by Richard Leitch to adjourn the meeting.

SECONDED by Joanne Moore and passed by the Committee.

The Meeting was adjourned at 11:47 am.
AFTER MEETING:

ADDITIONAL DISCUSSION ON EMPLOYEES OF GATRA & FTA REQUIREMENTS:

Mr. Leitch asked about the employees of GATRA and how some work for GATRA and some for private contractors and how Mr. Gay keeps all of it separate yet equal.  The Committee then discussed how difficult it is to know what an average salary for a position is when you are dealing with different levels of the government as well as the private sector.  Salaries can vary greatly depending on where someone is working.  
Ms. Moore gave an example of her bus drivers.  The bus drivers are providing a service for GATRA but their salary has to stay in line with the town and be approved by the town’s board.  Ms. Moore was informed that the bus drivers’ salaries are at the same salary level as Call Firefighters and the town is now doing a whole study to make sure everyone is paid fairly.

Mr. Leitch then asked about how the drug and alcohol testing is determined.  Ms. Moore explained how she has been doing the drug and alcohol testing for her drivers and staff and explained that GATRA had provided a company, RLS Associates, to assist the different operators with the requirements for drug and alcohol testing of their employees.  The company came out and reviewed how the town was doing the testing and then gave them a report as to what deficiencies the town had as far as the federal requirements for testing.  The town now has created numerous new policies and procedures to be in compliance with all the federal requirements.  
Mr. Leitch asked why everyone can’t go by the same drug testing federal law.  Mr. Gay explained there are differences between the Federal Transit Administration’s requirements and the Federal Highway Administration’s requirements.  Towns tend to follow the Federal Highway Administration’s requirements for the DPW truck drivers but the bus drivers would need to comply with the FTA’s requirements.  These unique differences between these federal requirements are very difficult for GATRA’s operators.  GATRA had a federal drug and alcohol program audit this past summer.  Overall GATRA did well because of the assistance of RLS Associates.  The audit still found things which needed to be corrected.  A lot of the new programs the FTA is instituting, i.e. drug & alcohol, DBE, state of good repair, are requiring more and more staff hours to complete.
